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MY TWO CENTS…by Fr. Don May 6, 2018
Several folks asked for the author and name of the book from which I quoted in my
homily last weekend.  I know I forgot to get back to several who asked for the
information and in the busyness after Mass I didn’t write down their names.

So, the name of the book is:  “When God Whispers Your Name” written by Max
Lucado.  He talks about how we have a dissatisfaction with life seemingly built into our
hearts and God is the only one who can satisfy that dissatisfaction.

Here is the section which I quoted:
We are not happy here because we are not at home here.  We are not happy here
because we are not supposed to be happy here.  We are “like foreigners and strangers in
this world” (1 Peter 2:11).

Take a fish and place him on the beach.  Watch his gills gasp and scales dry.  Is he
happy?  No!  How do you make him happy?  Do you cover him with a mountain of cash?
Do you get him a beach chair and sunglasses?  Do you bring him a “Playfish” magazine
and martini?  Do you wardrobe him in double-breasted fins and people-skinned shoes?

Of course not!  Then how do you make him happy?  You put him back in his element.
You put him back in the water.  He will never be happy on the beach simply because he
was not made for the beach.

And you will never be completely happy on earth simply because you were not made for
earth.  Oh, you will have your moments of joy.  You will catch glimpses of light.  You will
know moments or even days of peace.  But they simply do not compare with the
happiness that lies ahead.  Rest on this earth is a false rest.

Guard against the false physicians who promise that joy is only a diet away, a marriage
away, a job away, or a transfer away.  They say “It’s all right, it’s all right.”  But really,
it is not all right and it won’t be all right until we get home.

Again, we have our moments.  The newborn on our breast, the bride on our arm, the
sunshine on our back.  But even those moments are simply slivers of light breaking
through heaven’s window.  God flirts with us.  He romances us.  Those moments are
appetizers for the dish that is to come.

This is not heaven, so don’t expect it to be.  There will never be a newscast with no bad
news.  There will never be a church with no gossip or competition.  There will never be a
new car, new wife, or new baby who can give you the joy your heart craves.  ONLY
GOD CAN!



Monday, May 7
8:30 AM Mass: +Jeanette Monger

Tuesday, May 8
6:30 PM Mass: +Toddy Barsness and +Mary Kahle

Wednesday, May 9
8:40 AM Mass: +Patricia Nugent

Thursday, May 10
7:00 AM Mass: +Leland Auen

10:30 AM Mass (Neilson Place): Special Intentions for
VernaMae Lehmann

10:30 AM Communion Service (Goldpine)
Friday, May 11

8:30 AM Mass: +Fr. Mike Millard

Saturday, May 12
5:30 PM Mass: +Barbara Passeri

Sunday, May 13
7:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Dcn. Nate Brunn
9:00 AM Mass: For the People

11:00 AM Mass: +Kitty Vanasse
6:30 PM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek

MASS INTENTIONS
For the Week of May 7 to 13

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH

DAILY READINGS
For the Week of May 7 to 13

Monday, May 7
● Acts 16:11-15
● Ps 149:1b-6a,9b
● Jn 15:26-16:4a
Tuesday, May 8
● Acts 16:22-34
● Ps 138:1-3,7c-8
● Jn 16:5-11

Wednesday, May 9
● Acts 17:15,22-18:1
● Ps 148:1-2,11-14
● Jn 16:12-15
Thursday, May 10
● Acts 18:1-8
● Ps 98:1-4
● Jn 16:16-20

Friday, May 11
● Acts 18:9-18
● Ps 47:2-7
● Jn 16:20-23a

Saturday, May 12
● Acts 18:23-28
● Ps 47:2-3,8-10
● Jn 16:23b-28

Sunday, May 13
● Acts 1:1-11
● Ps 47:2-3,6-9
● Eph 1:17-23
● Mk 16:15-20

Monday, May 7
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
10:30 AM Funeral for Sheryl Ristvedt

3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
Tuesday, May 8

6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
7:00 PM All-Council Mtg (Social Hall)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, May 9
9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel)

11:00 AM Getting Ahead in Bemidji (St. Elizabeth Rm)
3:15 PM Children’s Choir Rehearsal (Church)
4:00 PM Teen Choir Rehearsal (Church)
6:30 PM Grades K-4 Spring Concert (Church)

Thursday, May 10
3:15 PM Bible Study (St. Elizabeth Rm)
5:00 PM Liturgy Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
6:30 PM Bible Study-Kingdom of Happiness (St. Kateri Rm)

Friday, May 11
10:00 AM Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)

Saturday, May 12
2:00 PM Joshua Kennedy/Michelle Marsh Wedding
4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, May 13
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Elizabeth Rm)

10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families
of Sheryl Ristvedt and Marge Dahle, mother of
Randy Dahle. May they find rest and peace and
may their families find comfort in God’s love.

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptism Preparation Class
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next session will be on June 3. Please call the Parish
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information.

PARISH LIFE
Seeking Rosary Leader
We are looking for someone to carry on leading the rosary
at 11 AM the second and fourth Wednesday of each month
at Havenwood. If you are interested in sharing this prayer
experience with Havenwood residents, please call the Parish
Office to learn more (444-4262).



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES

Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  17,665.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(4 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $20,513.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #44         $10,238.32
(Weekend of 4/29/18)

Fiscal Year to Date:
Last: $854,249.92 ~ Current: $885,050.89

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Apr 28 5:30 p.m.                                203
Apr 29 7:30 a.m.                                198
Apr 29 9:00 a.m.                                349
Apr 29 11:00 a.m.                              315
Apr 29___________________6:30 p.m.____________________ 101

Your Spring Live Drive on Real Presence Radio
is coming May 9 - 11. Tune in and call in your
support for your local Catholic Radio stations,
820AM (Bemidji), 1280AM (Fargo/Moorhead),
1370AM (Grand Forks/East Grand Forks).
Thank you for your prayers and support! Call 1-877-795-
0122 or send your gifts to PO Box 13703 Grand Forks, ND
58208.

Alexander John Fraik
Amelia Elizabeth Okerlund

Anna Marie Friedt
Aubree Quinn Brown
Baya Ruth Sjostrom

Brennen Michael Brower
Camille James Bartlett

Charlotte Kordiak
Chloe Mae Derby

Claire Marie Wieland
Elijah Timothy Dauksavage

Finn Patrick Krump

Gerritt Vigen
Grant William McDermott

Halle Jo Aylesworth
Jack Martin

Jonathan Selby
Joshua Bradley Arel

Katherine Selby
Keira Bruley

Kelli Marie Carlson
Landen Riewer
Lauren Larson

Leo Gregory McKeon
Logan Robert McFarren

Luke Patrick Frenzel
Mari Eleanor Burggraf
McKenna Hunsberger

McKenzie Lynn Hanevold
Mya Thompson

Noah Thomas Fisher
Orren Henning Haskell
Owen Michael Geerdes
Owen Allen Jonckowski

Owen Vigen
Rose MaryAnn Maus

Tobias Weseloh

Congratulations to the following children who received our Lord
for the first time May 5 & 6, 2018

“Blessed Is She Who Believed”  ~Luke 1:49

Mother & Daughter Breakfast Banquet
All Women Are Invited

Sponsored by MAGNIFICAT
Our Lady of the Lakes Chapter, Walker, MN

Saturday, May 19, 2018
St. Agnes Catholic Church, Walker MN

8:30 AM Registration
9:00 AM Breakfast followed by guest speaker:

Annette Miriam Baber

Jesus said: Where two or three are gathered in my name,
there am I in  the midst of them. —Matthew 18:20

Ascension has based its entire faith
formation ministry on those words—words
that promise us when we gather together to
study the Word of God, Jesus will truly be
present with us. Over a million souls have

trusted in that promise, starting small groups at parishes and
in their homes. Now, in order to continue our commitment to
the promise of Christ, we are changing how our studies work
online.

From now on, only two people will be needed to start an
online study.

Where Two or More…

Whether it is you and your spouse, you and a good friend,
you and anyone who you want to share (and grow!) your
faith with… Ascension is making it easier! Registration and
preview for over 50 studies is free at https://
ascensionpress.com/signup. Study guide costs will range.

We All Are Disciples...
Thank you to the more than 200 people who attended the
Disciples Dinner Wed., May 2. The occasion celebrates the
efforts of all of you who “do everything for the glory of God
(1 Cor. 10:31). Linda Williams won the herb planter from
Hill’s Country Greenhouse and Billie Bauer won the screw-
driver set from NAPA Auto Parts. Thank you also to the
teachers and staff who decorated, prepped and served the
meal. God has blessed our community in many ways.

Beginning Experience
A Beginning Experience Weekend will be held June 22 - 24,
2018, at Hankinson Retreat Center. "Beginning Experience" is
a support program offered by the Catholic Church and open
to divorced, widowed, and separated persons of all Faiths, or
no Faith. For more information, or to register, contact Matt
Tedrick (701-541-6095) or Marlene Wilde (218-998-4300)
wild@prtel.com and/or the website beginningexperience-
easternnd.org.



Cat.Chat Vacation Bible School is coming!
Join us on a special wilderness adventure –

A Wilderness Adventure Through the Sacraments:
Jesus in My Heart!

July 30 – August 3, 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.
Get ready for the hike of your life!  Picture yourself as an explorer, on a wilderness adventure

where each day we explore the seven sacraments while deepening our love for Jesus through faith
lessons, music, games, crafts, snacks and more!

Our Vacation Bible School program comes from Cat.Chat. All of Cat.Chat's Rock-Solid Catholic VBS programs are
specially designed to lead kids closer to Jesus while having a fun learning and growing in their Catholic faith. about the
treasures of the Catholic faith. Are you ready for a Wilderness Adventure??

Registration Forms are available in the Narthex or Parish Office or register on-line at www.stphilipsbemidji.org. A
Wilderness Adventure Through the Sacraments is for children age 4 (by September 1, 2018) through 5 th Grade (2018-2019
school year).  Contact Kris for additional information – 441-4944.

Why is Mary honored in the month of May?
(taken 4/12/18 from blog on National Catholic Register by
Marge Fenelon - http://www.ncregister.com/blog/mfenelon/
why-is-may-the-month-of-mary)

“…For centuries, the Catholic Church has set
aside the entire month of Mary to honor
Mary, Mother of God. Not just a day in May,
mind you, but the entire month.

The custom spans both centuries and
cultures, with roots going back as far as the
Ancient Greeks. In early Greece, May was
dedicated to Artemis, the goddess of fecundity.

In Ancient Rome, May was dedicated to Flora, the goddess of
blooms, or blossoms. They celebrated ludi florals, or floral
games, at the end of April and asked the intercession of Flora
for all that blooms.

In medieval times, similar customs abounded, all centering
around the practice of expelling winter, as May 1 was
considered the start of new growth.

During this period, the tradition of Tricesimum, or “Thirty-Day
Devotion to Mary,” came into being. Also called, “Lady
Month,” the event was held from August 15-September 14
and is still observed in some areas.

The idea of a month dedicated specifically to Mary can be
traced back to baroque times. Although it wasn’t always
held during May, Mary Month included thirty daily spiritual
exercises honoring Mary.

It was in this era that Mary’s Month and May were combined,
making May the Month of Mary with special devotions
organized on each day throughout the month. This custom
became especially widespread during the nineteenth century
and remains in practice until today….”

You, too, can honor Mary in May with a different FORMED
selection each day! Go to stphilipsbemidji.formed.org to the
Community Page, to sample all the resources related to our
heavenly mother, Mary. (watch, study, listen, & read!) Rate &
comment on your choices to help others make good
selections.

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS
* Upcoming School Events *

May 7, Monday: First Eucharist Prayer Service at All School
Morning Prayer

May 9, Wednesday: All School Mass. Ms. Meyer’s 1st grade
will be our Mass Ministers
*Spring Concert for Kindergarten-4th grade at 6:30 PM

May 10 & 11, Thurs. & Fri.: 8th Grade Class Trip
May 14, Monday: Pre-K to the Science Center, 12:45-2:45 PM
May 15, Tuesday: 1st Public Round of the Speech Contest,

10:30 AM-Noon
May 16, Wednesday: All School Mass. Mrs. Hanson’s Kinder-

garteners will be our Mass Ministers
*6th Grade Fresh Water Festival
*4th & 5th Grade Track & Field Day
*Spring Concert for 5th-8th grade at 6:30 PM

May 17, Thursday: Pre-K to the Science Center, 12:45-2:45 PM
May 18, Friday: 5th Grade Character Challenge Course

*Kindergarten to the Gilbertson Farm,10:30 AM-2:00 PM
*Middle School Career Fair

May 21, Monday: Pre-K to Paul & Babe Park
May 22, Tuesday: Final Round of the Speech Contest, 1:30-

2:30 PM. *Pre-K to Paul & Babe Park
May 23, Wednesday: All School Mass. Mrs. Balstad’s Kinder-

garteners will be our Mass Ministers
May 24, Thursday: 4th grade to Itasca State Park
May 25, Friday: Last day of hot lunch. Bring lunch from home

next week.
May 28, Monday: NO SCHOOL (Memorial Day)
May 29, Tuesday: All School Picnic
May 30, Wednesday: Yearbook Signing 9:00 AM

*7th Grade Leadership Mass 10:00 AM Chapel (students only)
*Awards Ceremony 11 AM
*Last day for 6th graders at the Middle School

May 31, Thursday: Graduation Mass 9:00 am. Graduation cele-
bration for 8th grade graduates and their guests afterwards/
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL!



I spend the rest of my life with you?

Congratulations to all those who made this commitment to strengthen our
families and community and are celebrating anniversaries this month:

May:
1 – Vicky & Jeff Christenson
1 – Stacy & Derrick Ness, 15 yrs.
2 – Merritt & Brandon Lenk
2 – Jana & Herb Bromenshenkel
2 – Lolita & Phillip Gavere, 10 yrs.
3 - Marian & Bob Idovich, 4 yrs.
3 - Marlys & Howard Harder
3 – Gail & Bill Dockendorf
4 – Sharon & Jim Holmgren, 50 yrs.
4 – Deborah & Doug Henry
4 – Kristine VanWilgen & Bryan Hammitt
5 – Donna & Eugene Napieralski
5 – Jan & Kevin Loisel
5 – Joan & Desi Sagedahl
5 – Elizabeth & Daniel Jonckowski
5 – Sarah & Joshua Stearns
5 – Christi & David Brooks
5 – Marissa & Joseph Welle, 3 yrs.
6 – Ann & John Carlson, 40 yrs.
6 – Helenruth & Larry Schuette, 51 yrs.
6 – Laurie & Mitchell Dokken
6 – Paulette & Tim Kaasa
6 – Pamela & Robert Gregg
6 – Donna & Jon Laakso, 25 yrs.
8 – Mary & Jerome Zigan
9 – Luann & Andrew Thompson
10 – Renee & Doug Leif
11 – Amy & Jess Skala
11 – Lisa & Greg Geerdes
12 – Jo Ann & Gary Lewis
12 – Yvonne & Stephen MaGaurn
12 – Kim & John Wildmo
12 – Karen & Robert Riopelle, 45 yrs.
12 – Courtney & Brian Gifford
12 – Rachel & Kirby Washburn
13 – Kimberly & Tom Melberg, 40 yrs.
14 – Nicole & Derek Wangberg
15 – Pat & Scott Snell
15 – Tracy & Kevin Skaja

16 – Jennifer & Karl Leisenheimer, 20 yrs.
17 – Shelley & John Nistler, 15 yrs.
17 – Heather & Ted Sledge
18 – Joan & Ralph Brose
18 – Shannon & Ernest Heifort
19 – Angela & Brian Splettstoeszer
20 – Shannon & John Schmitt
20 – Tami & Patrick Erickson
21 – Cathy & Bruce Tobey
21 – Michele Minoque & Steve Trudeau
21 – Kelly & John Marcum
22 – Deborah & Jeff Allison
22 – Julie & David Maus
23 – Kitura & Robert Main, 30 yrs.
23 – Germaine Cheslock & Howard Heisler
23 – Terri & Marvin Smith
23 – Carrie & Mike Yavarow, 20 yrs.
23 – Ashlea & Kyle McMartin
24 – Mary & Craig Kinsella
25 – Diane & Thomas Leif
25 – Jana & Roger Heger
25 – Catherine & Chad Ressemann
26 – Jeanne & Scott LaCoursiere
26 – Sue & John Swartz
26 – Darlene & Darrell Kloeppner
27 – April & Victor Boucher
27 – Theresa & James Wheeler, 1 year!
28 – Kathleen & David Lalone
28 – Patricia & James Kroeplin
28 – Barbara & Jeff Schmerbeck, 30 yrs.
28 – Trish & Terry Jones, 30 yrs.
28 – Sarah & Scott Blumenshein
28 – Kimberley & Jonathan Gourneau
28 – Amanda & Grant Frenzel, 2 yrs.
30 – Joni & Roland Armstrong
30 – Angela & Darren Pagnac
30 – Patty & Gary Nagle
30 – Barb & Craig Gray
30 – Donna & Joel Swanson
31 – Paula & Don Vigen, 15 yrs.

Wedding anniversaries are posted to honor the marriage commitment and to celebrate with
our parish families. If this information is incorrect, please call the Parish Office, 444-4262.



Your Help is Needed
Do you know of someone who is ill or homebound that may
like a visit from us? We would love to call on them, so please
be our eyes and ears so that these folks don’t fall through the
cracks! Often times, the only way we are notified of a need is
through friends and neighbors of the person who is reluctant
to notify us themselves. If you know of someone, call the
Parish Office, 444-4262 and we will arrange for a visit.

Grieving Resource Library
If you have lost a loved one, maybe you have felt one

of the following during your grief: “It can’t be, it just can’t be;
I never knew that it would hurt so much; part of my heart has
been ripped away; no one ever told me that grief felt so
much like fear; no one knows the tears still inside me; and
finally, death leaves a heartache no one can heal, love leaves
a memory no one can steal.”

Where do I find help?  At St. Philip’s.  We have started
to develop a Grieving Resource Library.  We currently have
30-some books and pamphlets that could help you through
your grief of the loss of a loved one.

Some of the books we carry are:
Too Soon A Memory, a guide for parents suffering a
miscarriage. This booklet focuses on the needs of parents
who have to deal with a loss that involved tangible
memories. Journey Through Grief, a series of four books:
Book one, A Time to Grieve, the three N’s, normal, natural,
necessary. Book two, Experiencing Grief, when your loss sinks
in, accepting your grief, secondary losses. Book three,
Finding Hope and Healing, how much longer God?  How
long does this last? Book Four, Rebuilding and
Remembering, permission to grieve – again,  the first
anniversary, rebuilding your life, continuing bonds.

The books/pamphlets are located in the St. Kateri room
and can be checked out for 2 weeks or more if you need to.
If you are not sure which book could assist you, contact
either Fr. Chuck, Fr. Don, Deacon Kermit or Deacon Robb.
“The journey of grieving takes you from loving in the
presence to loving in the absence.”

Helping Hands
The Knights of Columbus Council #1544 is offering
assistance to St. Philip‘s parishioners with minor
home repairs and household chores. To qualify for
this help you must be unable to do the work yourself and
have no one to assist you.  We have a number of Knights with
various skills who are on call to help with these projects. The
project must be at your primary residence and you will be
required to sign a waiver of release.  If there is any cost for
materials it will be the responsibility of the party receiving the
services to pay for them.  Every effort will be made to keep
costs down.  There will be no labor charge for the service.  If
the party wishes to donate to the Knights for the service, the
donations will go to a charitable cause.  For more information
or to schedule to have this service, please contact either Pat
Welch at 444-5859 or Rick Coe at 751-9695.

Attention:  All Koinonians (those who have attended
Koinonia Retreats) are invited and encouraged…
to take part in the next hour of prayer at Planned Parenthood
on Saturday, May 19 from 10-11 AM. Not able to stay the full
hour? Stay for any length of time.  A limited number of signs
will be available.

St. Philip’s prayer hours at Planned Parenthood of Bemidji
(2504 Hannah Ave NW) happen on the 3rd Saturday of each
month from 10-11 AM.  The dates are posted in the bulletin,
and if there is a change, it will be noted.  All ages are wel-
come.  Questions call 218-368-9019.  *Next month’s invite
will challenge all parish Bible Study groups to take part in the
hour of prayer.

“For where two or three are gathered together in my name,
there am I in their midst. – Matt. 18:20

Upcoming Retreats…

CHRIST THE KING RETREAT CENTER
621 First Ave South – Buffalo, MN 55313

WOMEN’S SILENT WEEKEND RETREAT
Theme: “Take Courage!”
Date: May 18 – 20, 2018
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $160 per person/$100 per person
for students (includes $30 deposit to reserve a room)

DIRECTED RETREAT
Date: June 26 – July 3, 2018
Presented by: Members of the King’s House Preaching Team
Retreat Fee: $500 per person (includes $50 deposit to
reserve a room)

WOMEN’S SILENT MIDWEEK RETREAT
Theme: “Take Courage!”
Date: July 17 – 19, 2018
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $160 per person/$100.00 per person
for students (includes $30 deposit to reserve a room)

HEALING RETREAT FOR MEN & WOMEN
Theme: “Healing the Deepest Hurts with Contemplation”
Date: July 20 – 22, 2018
Presented by: Fr. Matt Linn, SJ
Suggested Offering: $175 per person (includes $30 deposit
to reserve a room)

MEN & WOMEN’S WEEKEND RETREAT
Theme: “Take Courage”
Date: August 3 – 5, 2018
Presented by: Fr. James Kubicki, SJ
Suggested Offering: $175 per person (includes $30 deposit
to reserve a room)



MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of May 12/13

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

Sat. , May 12   5:30 PM

Ascension of the Lord

Sun., May 13   7:30 AM

Ascension of the Lord

Sun., May 13   9:00 AM

Ascension of the Lord

Sun., May 13  11:00 AM

Ascension of the Lord

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Jennifer Hoefer Joann Gardner Maryhelen Chadwick

LECTOR
Peggy Neumann
Joanna Ferraro

Darla Sathre
Carol Schneider

Sue Hengel
Evelyn Cordts

Emily Vincent
Carol Rettinger

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Robb Naylor

ALTAR SERVER
Aidan Spaeth
Ian Spaeth
Elise Spaeth

Kiera Hoefer
Ephram Boucher
Tommy Ness

Elizabeth Buxton
Isabella Reierson
Daniel Froelich

Gwen Youso
Nicholas Youso
Timothy Youso

CAPTAIN Deborah Millard Patti Van Camp Joe Bofferding Karen Williams

EMHC

Deacon Robb Naylor
David Narlock
Germaine Cheslock
Heidi Hiscock
Eileen Gothman
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

Mary Zigan
Barry Karpinski
Ron Arel
Deacon Kermit Erickson
Sarah Martinka
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

Steve Pfleger
Ben Baird
Nicole Kieson
Pat Welch
Leslie Downs
Theresa Steele
Stephen Steele
Sue Young
Deacon Kermit Erickson

Deacon Robb Naylor
Kelly Marcum
Trudy Peterson
Yvonne Solheim
Cathy Lalli
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED
Carol Rettinger
HELP NEEDED

USHER

Dave Hiscock
Mark Moris
Dick Robinson
Mary Dufault

David Hoefer
Aaron Hoefer
Jack McCrady
Jakob Hodapp

George Gardner
Jerry Downs
Bob Schlichting
Paul Nistler

Tony Schussman
Hank Imsande
Frank Homer
HELP NEEDED

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Jim Gavin
Pat Gavin

Mark Dickinson
Gerri Daigle
Ed Daigle
Sharon Zarrett

Marilyn Sundrud
Karen Schaar
Jean Louvar
Carol Rettinger

GREETER
Lois Jenkins
Kathy LeMoine

Fran Petersen
Rosemary Petersen

Becky Haskell
Jim Haskell

Nancy Lauderbaugh
Jan Busch

INFORMATION
STATION

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Judy Selby
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